November 27, 2007

RE: Proposed Port Drayage Truck Regulation

Dear ARB Board Member:

We are a local trucking company operating in California and in the California ports.  We have been in business since 1980 and operate under the dba of Midnight Express Trucking.  We are a member of the California Trucking Association.

As a person who suffers from asthma and a father of two, I have a vested interest in clean air in California.  I have been updating our fleet with the latest clean air technology available and will continue to do so.  I am also involved in finding solutions for the San Joaquin Valley Operation Clean Air.

I have concerns regarding the recently released regulatory proposal aimed at controlling emissions for in use on-road heavy duty drayage trucks within California Ports.  Currently the proposed regulations require all drayage trucks to be equipped with a 1994-2003 model year engine certified to California or federal emissions standards and a level 3 VDECS for PM or 2004 or newer model year engines certified to California and federal standards by December 31, 2009.  Phase 2 creates even more burdensome requirements requiring trucks to meet or exceed 2007 model year engine standards by December 31, 2013.
To date the California Air Resources Board (CARB) has yet to provide any information as to the overall potential cost associated with these changes, specifically:

· In order to fully evaluate the physical impact CARB would need to first take into account the availability of engines, trucks, and retrofit devices necessary to bring fleets into compliance.

· The potential of excessive price increases levied on newer model trucks.

· The impacts of forcing 2003 and older year model trucks out-what happens to the end truck market and those who purchase those trucks?

· The future impact of increasing initial costs for those entering the port trucking business will ultimately have economic consequences on the industry, as these regulations can and will lead to driver shortages as trucks will no longer be affordable.

We are committed to working to find attainable and sustainable solution to emissions reductions and ask you take into consideration the potential effects on the overall industry before putting potentially damaging regulations in place.

Sincerely,

Rob J Goliti

President, Midnight Express Trucking

P.O. Box 10048 

Fresno Ca 93745

